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Vehicle Noise Mitigation Study Final Report – October 2023 
Update 
 

Recommendation of the Committee 
1. That a noise level limit of 101.3 dB for motor vehicles be added to Bylaw No. 

8244, The Noise Bylaw to align with SGI’s vehicle noise policy; 
2. That the noise level limit for motorcycles be increased to 101.3 dB in Bylaw No. 

8244, The Noise Bylaw to align with SGI’s vehicle noise policy; 
3. That the Noise Bylaw be updated to extend the ability for police officers to order 

sound testing of both motorcycles and motor vehicles and to create the 
corresponding offence for failure to comply with such an order; 

4. That the City Solicitor be requested to prepare the appropriate bylaw 
amendments to Bylaw No. 8244, The Noise Bylaw, effective January 1, 2024; 
and  

5. That the Mayor, on behalf of City Council, write an appreciation letter to SGI and 
the Ministry responsible for their work on this matter. 

 

 
History 
The Standing Policy Committee on Transportation, at its meeting held on October 3, 
2023, considered a report of the Transportation and Construction Division regarding the 
above. 
 
Attachment 
October 3, 2023 report of the Transportation and Construction Division. 


